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No consideration of adverse impacts of investment decisions on 
sustainability factors 

 

Pursuant to article 4 (1) (b) of the Delegated Regulation (EU) 2019/2088 of the 
European Parliament and of the Council, of November 27, 2019, on the disclosure of 

information related to sustainability in the financial services sector (“SFDR”), and 
article 12 of Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2022/1288, of April 6, 2022, on the 
technical standards to be observed in the disclosure of information provided for in the 

SFDR, Plural Markets – Empresa de Investimento, S.A. (“Plural Markets”), as an 
investment company that provides investment advisory and portfolio management 

services, discloses that it does not consider any adverse impacts of its investment 
decisions on sustainability factors at entity level. 

The justification for these factors not being considered in investment decisions is 

related to the proportionality to the size and nature of the activities carried out by 
Plural Markets, as well as the limited availability of sufficiently reliable and consistent 
data for the assessment of such adverse impacts. 

However, Plural Markets may provide financial products that promote environmental, 
social or governance sustainability characteristics, or a combination of these 

characteristics. 

This declaration does not imply that the adverse impacts of investment decisions on 
sustainability factors will not be considered in due course, meaning that Plural 

Markets periodically monitors the regulatory framework and best practices regarding 
the disclosure of information related to sustainability. 
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